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Attendance
Please call the school office or email 

fmcs.absences@fmpsd.ab.ca

Follow Us

@FMChristianRoyals
fm_christian_school
@ChristianFMPSD

To ensure the safety of all,
students should not arrive at
school before 7:45 and should

leave school grounds after
dismissal unless involved in an

after-school activity.

Spring 2024

Principal's Letter - Spring 2024
Dear Fort McMurray Christian School Families,

   I trust this message finds you well.  As I write this we are preparing for our
first international missions trip.  Partnering with our friends at YWAM Fort
McMurray we leave this Friday for California. We are in amazement of how
God has brought this all together and we look forward to the
transformation we will witness in both the students and those that they
will encounter. Moreover, Spring break is just around the corner and
though spring may take its time to unveil its full splendour in Fort
McMurray, rest assured, it's on its way, and for that we are grateful! 

   At FMCS, our commitment remains steadfast in nurturing an environment
where learning, personal growth, and spiritual development intertwine
seamlessly. Each child walking our halls is a unique reflection of God's
design, and it's our privilege to provide a school where they can flourish,
guided by faith and fueled by curiosity in preparation for the world that
they will inherit. We remind them regularly that they are all beautiful
people!  We continue to be blessed by the genuine care and expertise of our
Christian teachers and staff who continue to invest in each and every
student on a daily basis.  We ask that you uphold our school, our students,
and our dedicated staff members in prayer as we strive to be beacons of
light and agents of positive change in our community and the world around
us.  

(con’t on next page...)
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2023 - 2024 School Staff
In The Office:
Principal: Geoffrey Bishop
Head Secretary: Kitty Roberts
Secretary/Librarian: Kayla Dalley
Day Custodian: Helena MacDonald

In Our Classrooms:
ECDP: Jennifer Dunham
Kindergarten AM/PM: Heather-Joy Freake
Grade One: Stephanie O'Keefe
Grade Two: Jillian Jackman
Grade Three: Rebekah Hiltz
Grade Four: Erica McIntyre
Grade Five: Katie Lemon
Grade Six: Gayle Neil
Junior High: Kim Huygen, Jonathan MacIntosh
 Ellen Polegato, Geoffrey Bishop
Physical Education: Ellen Polegato
LAC: Stephanie Merrick
Counselor: Samantha Patey
Teaching for Transformation: Thania Breitkreuz
Educational Assistants: Tara Atalifo, Oksana Bodnarchuk,
Cathy Kirschner, Chantal Lehman, Melissa Russell
PEAK Coach: Carrie Fedun

2023 - 2024 School Staff
In The Office:
Principal: Geoffrey Bishop
Head Secretary: Kitty Roberts
Secretary/Librarian: Kayla Dalley
Day Custodian: Helena MacDonald

In Our Classrooms:
ECDP: Jennifer Dunham
Kindergarten AM/PM: Heather-Joy Freake
Grade One: Stephanie O'Keefe
Grade One/Two Split: Timothy Dikit
Grade Two: Jillian Jackman
Grade Three: Eunice Muzibao
Grade Four: Erica McIntyre
Grade Five: Katie Lemon
Grade Six: Gayle Neil
Junior High: Kim Huygen, Jonathan MacIntosh
 Ellen Polegato, Geoffrey Bishop
Physical Education: Ellen Polegato
LAC: Stephanie Merrick
Counselor: Samantha Patey
Teaching for Transformation: 
Educational Assistants: Tara Atalifo, Oksana Bodnarchuk, Julie
Bursey, Cathy Kirschner, Chantal Lehman, Melissa Russell, Chelsea
Walker
PEAK Coach: Carrie Fedun

Principal’s Letter
   With less than three months left we look forward to our second annual ServeYMM! This is an event for ALL youth
between grades 5-9 from across the city to gather on May 31st and June 1st at McMurray Gospel Assembly. We are
excited to have Pastor Darren Aucoin be our speaker! There will be live music, workshops, delicious food, and service
projects. It’s going to be a blast and serves as an excellent way for students to connect in a service oriented
environment.

   There are many exciting opportunities to be involved as we continue to provide Christian Education in Fort
McMurray. We are excited about hosting galas, expanding into high school, having families take active roles in School
Council and Society, volunteering for ServeYMM, and the list goes on. We can only make FMCS what it is with your
help! For more information, check out the Google form HERE.

   Finally, we are grateful for the opportunity to partner with you in the education and spiritual formation of your
child. May this season of renewal bring you joy, peace, and a renewed sense of hope and purpose. Let us finish the
year off strong as we look forward to a summer of rest.

Yours in Christ and Education,

Mr. Geoffrey Bishop
Fort McMurray Christian School Principal

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeYLhqB_NYdwBr2GgFAJOrPMUq9LbuFd3stDUZRpd8pF2bK3w/viewform


Want to see more of what's taking place in our school?
Check out:

https://christian.fmpsdschools.ca/home/news

What's Happening at FMCS?



More details to follow!

Open House May 15 
5-7pm

What's Happening at FMCS?

Fort McMurray Christian School Presents 

May 31st- June 2nd
Grades 5-9

More details to follow!



Hello from your Christian School Society Executive,

We have had a busy couple of months highlighted by our General Meeting held in January where we reported the
following:

Our school continues to grow - we currently have 296 students!

We are encouraged by a great working relationship with Superintendent Annalee Nutter and the Fort
McMurray Public School Division. 

Our Master Partnership Agreement negotiations are ongoing and we have engaged legal assistance. We
believe an agreement that clarifies our relationship with the Division and allows us to uphold the values that
make us a uniquely Christian school is in sight!

We have been presented with a couple options that would allow our school to expand to include Gr. 10 - 12 by
September. We have rejected 2 options, as they do not fulfill our vision for fully integrated Christian teaching
in every part of education, however are pursuing other concepts.  We are encouraged that the dialogue has
been constructive and will continue.

We have commissioned Amy Keller-Rempp and will be revealing her original artwork, that honours our
founding principal Vincella Thompson and long time principal Joe Champion, at our upcoming Gala. 

Financially, God has blessed us and new gains in enrollment will cover the top ups for salaries of our Junior High
teachers and Christian Education Coordinator and so we will not need to use our reserve funds as was motioned,
and approved, at our Spring General Meeting. 

We would appreciate your consideration and involvement as we have  formed four committees, in an effort to
continue with the momentum of  moving our school community forward.  Please contact the individual noted with
the committee you could lend your expertise to.

High School Development:  Please contact Jennifer Goodrick at seda@fmcssociety.com

Building Expansion: Please contact Colleen Dorchak at secretary@fmcssociety.com

ServeYMM Leadership Team:  Please contact Christine Gogolinski at chair@fmcssociety.com 

Our Spring General Meeting is approaching on April 29th at 7pm. If you would like to join and have the leadership
and executive skills as well as capacity and desire to serve please respond to chair@fmcssociety.com before April
8 with a letter of interest. 

Thank you for praying for our school, our teachers, our administrators and executive as well as all of our children. 

Faithfully Yours,

The Fort McMurray Christian School Society Executive 

”But they delight in the law of the Lord, meditating on it day and night. They are like trees planted along the riverbank, bearing fruit each
season. Their leaves never wither, and they prosper in all they do.“

‭‭Psalms‬ ‭1‬:‭2‬-‭3‬ ‭NLT‬‬

FMCS SocietyFMCS SocietyFMCS Society   



Paying FeesPaying FeesPaying Fees
The following fees can be paid through Parent Portal:

*Bus fees, *ECDP Fees, Field Trip Fees, Hot Lunch Program,
and other yearly fees as they arise

 
*Bus & ECDP fees can be paid through pre-authorized payment with a credit card. Please see the

office to for more details.
All pre-authorized payments will be complete by March 2024

The Society School Fee can be paid through our Society Admin, Carolina Boyer. If you have any
questions, please contact our office at 780-743-1079 . 

Looking for books for your child?Please check
out Living Books for vetted, Christian material. 

The complete children's flyer can be found here .

Don't forget to use FMCSBOOKFAIR on your
order to help our school earn free books! 

From the OfficeFrom the OfficeFrom the Office

https://celectcdn.s3.amazonaws.com/files/0046/9738/Get_Reading_Fall_2023.pdf


Volunteers are an important part of school. We are excited to be working with our School Council to
recruit and provide volunteering opportunities. 

In preparation, we have prepared volunteer packages that are available in the office or can be sent home
with your child. Included in the package is information about volunteering, the purpose and
responsibilities of volunteers, a volunteer registration form and a Criminal Record Check form. Also
included is a sample RCMP letter and information to get a Criminal Record Check at no cost to you.

Please contact the office if you would like a volunteer package sent home or if you have any questions.

We look forward to you joining us and volunteering,

FMCS Staff

Volunteer InformationVolunteer InformationVolunteer Information

There are many ways to communicate with each other and schools are no exception. We thought it
might be a good idea to share all of the ways you can stay informed about things that are
happening at the school in case you weren’t following us already.

Website - https://christian.fmpsdschools.ca/ 

Our Website is a great place to find out when major school events are and important links.

Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FMChristianRoyals/ 

Instagram - https://www.instagram.com/fm_christian_school/ 

Twitter - https://twitter.com/ChristianFMPSD 

Our Social Media Pages are regularly updated with pictures and upcoming events.

Stay InformedStay InformedStay Informed
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